Beeston Community Forum

Annual Report for the year 2010/2011



The Twelfth Annual General Meeting- 3rd February 2011

Heavy snow prevented the AGM being held on 2nd December 2010. As it was expected that the January 2011 meeting would be hosting Matt Magee, Corporate Affairs Manager of Tesco Stores Limited, the Committee decided that the AGM would be held on 3rd February 2011. The meeting was addressed by Councillor Patrick Davey, the Deputy Lord Mayor of Leeds and senior Councillors from each of the major political groups on Leeds City Council; Barry Anderson (Conservative), Stewart Golton (Liberal Democrat) and Adam Ogilvie (Labour). The following officers and committee were elected, each unopposed. 

	Chair
	Christine Thornton

	Vice Chair
	Richard Bell

	Treasurer
	Bill Birch

	Secretary
	Robert Winfield

	Other Committee Members
	Doris Brooke        John Fenton

Kathleen Fenton   John Hodgson

Mick Mason          Greg Turton

Nicola Watkis 


Nicola Watkis was elected for the first time to what was otherwise an unchanged committee. Pauline Johnson was elected as Auditor in succession to Steve Johnston. We thank Steve for his services in this capacity. On 3rd June 2011,the Forum co-opted Mark Parry to the Committee. 

Meetings

General Meetings of the Forum took place on the dates noted below. Following the inability of Matt Magee to attend the January Forum meeting at short notice due to illness, the Forum voted to hold a Special Meeting on 24th February to discuss the planning application by Tesco Stores Limited for a store on Old Lane. In the circumstances, Tesco Stores Limited agreed to meet the costs of the meeting. The Forum also voted to hold a special meeting (on 14th April) to host speakers for and against the proposal to introduce the Alternative Vote system for Parliamentary Elections.   The Forum welcomed guest speakers as set out below:-

	Date
	Guest Speaker(s)
	Topic

	January 6th 
	No guest speaker
	Open Forum

	February 3rd 
	Rearranged AGM
	Normal AGM Business

	February 24th 
	Matt Magee, Corporate Affairs Manager, Tesco

John Quinton-Barber, IPB Communications

Don Bennett, Mouchel
	Proposal by Tesco Stores Limited for a store on Old Lane

	March 3rd 
	Stewart Robinson, International Fun Fairs

Graham Hollings, Streetscene
	Valentine Fair, Elland Road                               

Refuse collection       

	April 7th 
	Insp. Damien Miller, West Yorkshire Police
	Police Issues 

	April 14th 
	Mike Bird and Dr Penny Goodman (Yes to Fairer Votes)

Dominic Moffitt and James Fitzpatrick (No To AV)
	Referendum about the proposal to introduce the Alternative Vote system for Parliamentary Elections 

	May 12th 
	Simon Flowers, Strategic Leader for Education Integration, Leeds City Council

Deborah Hayeems Corporate Affairs Manager, Tesco

John Quinton Barber, IPB Communications 

Don Bennett, Mouchel
	Education Issues

Proposal by Tesco Stores Limited for a store on Old Lane 

	June 2nd
	Martin Robson, Hunslet Fire Station
	Fire issues

	July 7th 
	Councillor Keith Wakefield, Leader, Leeds City Council
	General Issues

	August 4th 
	Sandie Keene, Director, 

Dennis Holmes, Deputy Director

Ann Marie Clifford , Program Manager

Michelle Tynan, Chief Officer 

all of the Adult Social Services Dept. Leeds City Council 
	Adult social care

	September 1st 
	Rt. Hon. Hilary Benn MP
	General issues 

	October 6th 
	Steve Williamson, Chairman, Partnership Engagement Group, South Leeds Investment Partnership 

David Helliwell, Evans Property Group 
	South Leeds Investment Partnership- Investment Strategy for South Leeds

	November 3rd 
	Shaun Harvey, Chief Executive, Leeds United FC

Graham Riley, First Leeds
	Development of land owned by Leeds United FC

Bus services 







Committee Meetings

The Committee continued to meet on a regular basis, generally on the third Thursday of each month, but with the April meeting on 28th April and no meeting in August. Meetings took place at the homes of Bill Birch and Christine Thornton to whom we extend our thanks for their hospitality.    








Tesco Stores Limited

Representatives of Tesco Stores Limited and organisations assisting them in relation to their planning application for a store on Old Lane attended a Special Meeting of the Forum on 24th February. As a result of comments by Forum members at the meeting, Tesco wrote to the Forum with a number of undertakings connected with the new store. As a result of this letter, the Forum invited representatives of Tesco to attend the meeting on 12th May, and resolved that the meeting would consider whether the Forum’s objection to the planning application should be withdrawn. The Forum voted by 28 to 2 to withdraw the objection, provided that a number of conditions (most of which were the undertakings given by Tesco in the letter) were met. The conditions were that traffic levels in the vicinity of the store are not expected to rise as a result of the development; that Tesco will ensure that all landscaped areas on the site are properly maintained; that Tesco will enter into a routeing agreement which will restrict delivery vehicles to travel to and from the store via Dewsbury Road, the Tommy Wass junction and Old Lane; Tesco will resurface the footpath along Moorhouse Avenue subject to any issues relating to land ownership; Tesco will provide and maintain a number of benches along Old Lane for residents to use; Tesco will make money available for traffic calming measures if the building of the new store leads to an increase in rat running in the area to the east of Old Lane; that the store will not open 24 hours per day and that there will be no deliveries between 11p.m and 7 a.m ; that any jobs created by the new store will be marketed to residents of the LS10 and LS11 postal districts; that Tesco would finance mitigation measures if noise levels in the vicinity of the store rise to unacceptable levels as a result of the development. There is a further condition intended to prevent excessive noise being emitted by plant and machinery on the site

It had been expected that the Planning Application would be decided by the Plans Panel (East) Committee of Leeds City Council on Thursday 8th September 2011. However, the Committee agreed to a request from officers of the Council to withdraw the application from the agenda, as new information received by the Council (in the form of a report from Colliers International) raised doubts as to whether the planning application complies with national and local planning policy. At the time of drafting this report we are not aware of when the application will be considered. The Forum was also concerned to learn that Tesco had been required by Council Officers to remove the commitment to provide a number of benches along Old Lane, from the planning application. Following several letters to Leeds City Council and Tesco about this matter, we were told that this is because the benches cannot be funded by section 106 agreements in relation to the development and that Tesco could provide the benches, but outside the planning application. We were pleased that Tesco Stores Limited has praised the Forum for improving its plans.  





Beeston Festival 

The Forum held a stall at the Beeston Festival, which took place in Cross Flatts Park on Saturday 11th June. We thank Richard Bell, John Cunningham, Mark Parry, John Peckham and Robert Winfield for helping on the stall. A ‘name the Teddy Bear’ competition raised £20. A newsletter was handed out on the stall. 


The Forum Website and Publicity

The forum website at www.beestonforum.btck.co.uk continues to be updated and maintained and has proved to be well used.  The Forum’s activities have also been publicized in the South Leeds Life Blog (at southleedslife.wordpress.com) which is run by John Baron of Health for All (Leeds) who also edits a new quarterly magazine ‘South Leeds Life’. The appointment, by the Yorkshire Evening Post of Sam Casey as the journalist responsible for covering South Leeds has resulted in a significant increase in the coverage of the Forum’s activities in the YEP including details of meetings in advance.  In August, the YEP covered the Forum’s objection to plans for a mobile telecommunications mast in Cross Flatts Park.




Development of Land at Elland Road

The Forum continued to take an interest in the possible development of land at Elland Road. We were particularly concerned about proposals for a park and ride scheme at Elland Road (which are currently being considered by Leeds City Council) . We feel that Elland Road is not a suitable site for a park and ride scheme as it is too close to the City Centre, that bus companies would be unlikely to earn significant amounts of revenue from the scheme, and that any park and ride scheme could bring additional traffic and pollution into the area. We also note that the Beeston and Holbeck councillors are opposed to a park and ride scheme in this area. Mark Parry (with Robert Winfield arriving late at the meeting due to transport delays), met with Councillor Richard Lewis, the Executive Board Member responsible for development and officials of Leeds City Council on Monday 7th November in order to discuss the development of Elland Road, with particular emphasis on the possible park and ride scheme and the level of football match day parking in Beeston residential streets.   

 


Beeston Village Community Centre

The users committee for the Centre met for the first time for over a year on September 13th, under the Chairmanship of Brian Pine, the Facilities Manager of Health for All (Leeds). A further meeting is planned for December 6th. The Forum representatives remain Doris Brooke and Robert Winfield, who is now officially the Secretary of the Committee. 





Asda Stores Limited

In late October, Asda Stores Limited brought forward a planning application to demolish its existing store (which it took over from Netto in late 2011) and build a new store on land to the rear of the existing store. The November Forum meeting voted to lodge a holding objection to enable the Forum to study the plans in greater detail. We hope to enter into a dialogue with Asda (similar to the relationship which we have formed with Tesco Stores Limited) in order to help them improve their plans in the interests of the residents of Beeston. To this end Philip Bartram of Asda Stores Limited has agreed to attend the Forum meeting on 2nd February 2012.





West Yorkshire Police

The Neighbourhood Policing Team continue to attend the Forum on a regular basis, distribute copies of the police newsletter (to which there is a link from the Beeston Forum website) and update us about crime statistics. The Forum expressed concerns about drug dealing in Holbeck Cemetery after this issue was raised at a Forum meeting by a local resident. We were pleased that early in the year Insp. Damien Miller agreed that the police would distribute copies of our newsletter throughout the area. On 31st October, Insp. Miller left his position to take up a new post at West Yorkshire Police Headquarters. The Forum voted to send a letter of thanks for his services to this area. Sgt. Jon Aldred has taken over as Acting Inspector; a permanent appointment will be made in the new year.     






Miscellaneous 

Concerns about the quality of refuse collection in the area led to the Forum voting to invite a representative of Streetscene to a Forum meeting. Graham Hollings duly attended the March meeting. 

The Forum was concerned about the future of Harry Booth House. Partly as a result of these concerns, representatives of the Leeds City Council Adult Social Care Department were invited to the August Forum meeting. Harry Booth House will be used to provide short term care outside a hospital environment  

There were ongoing concerns about bus services in the area. No representative of Metro (West Yorkshire Passenger Transport Authority) attended the November meeting, which discussed this issue. 

The Forum expressed concerns about the growth in rented accommodation in the area, the instances of anti-social behaviour from a minority of tenants, and the need for landlords to play their part in maintaining standards. 






Vote of Thanks 

The team of Forum members (led by Doris Brooke, Mick Mason and Mary Mason) who serve tea and biscuits following meetings of the Forum

• Miss Edna Newton, for her work in organising the raffle

• The team of Forum members, led by John Fenton, who has helped publicise Forum

meetings, by circulating and distributing posters, designed by Richard Bell to whom we also extend our thanks. 

Councillors David Congreve, Angela Gabriel and Adam Ogilvie, who continue support the

Forum by attending meetings on a regular basis

